ANNOUNCEMENTS
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April 10, 2016
Log onto Faith’s website www.faithlutheranokemos.org 24/7 for updates
DEADLINES
Sunday worship folder announcements(Tuesday of each week

Submit to Rita at rbarry@faithlutheranokemos.org

May Faith Family News newsletter(April 18

Submit to Taylor Belonga tay3394@yahoo.com
FRAGRANCE FREE PLEASE

Our members and visitors may have sensitivity and/or allergic reactions to various fragrant products; therefore, we would like to maintain our building as fragrance-free. Personal products (fragrances, colognes, lotions, powders, deodorants, shaving and hair products and similar items) that are perceptible to others should not be worn when coming to church. Other fragrant products (scented candles, potpourri, etc.) are not permitted.

PRAYERS OF INTERCESSION

Please lift up in prayer this week:
( Members—Max Ambs, Lowell Barricklow, Dale Halvorson,  

    Susan Heft, Ellen Milne and Harry Nawrock

( Friends and family—

Pat Belonga, Chris Cotter, Tim Drummond

    
Dick and Lil Jennings

Christine, Izzy and Danny Loewen


Larry Hinds and family


Heather, Bill and Al
( Our mission partner congregation(Lansing Redeemer Lutheran Church

( Those in military service(Jon Schoepf, Lani Yearicks

     and Melody and Adam Wright

( Lutheran Social Services of Michigan children who seek adoption—

    Tyqyan, Nathaniel, Decota and Austin, Pray for each to be adopted and

    for Jesus to be their lifelong friend.

NORTH/WEST LOWER MICHIGAN SYNOD PRAYER PARTNER

As Jesus calls us to be one, even as he and the Father are one, please include

Pastor Denise Scheer and the congregation of  Rogers City St. James Lutheran Church in your prayers of intercession this week

ALTAR FLOWER DEDICATION
Today’s altar flowers are given to the glory of God by Ledith Ambs in celebration of Max and granddaughter Jayme’s birthdays, both on April 11..

FINANCIAL UPDATE

Weekly Offering 04/03/2016

Year-to-date as of 02/29/2016

General Fund

$  2,730.00
Income

$44,466.02

Loose Cash

         46.00
Expenses
  47,658.32
Loose Checks

       125.00
Net Income
$(3,192.30)

Flowers


         25.00

Sunday School

         16.00
World Hunger

         35.00
Youth


       101.30
Sale of stock

    8,128.76


Total
$11,207.06
Simply Giving

$  2,081.00
THIS WEEK’S CHRONOLOGY OF EVENTS

TODAY

Third Sunday of Easter

10:00 a.m.
WORSHIP

( April-June Portals of Prayer daily devotion booklets for personal and family devotions are available on the table by the elevator. Please take one home for daily use.

11:30 a.m.
Worship Committee meeting in the library

3:00 p.m.
Willows at Okemos worship service

Pastor Ellen facilitates a monthly worship service at The Willows at Okemos, 4830 Central Park Drive. This service takes place on the second Sunday of each month at 3:00pm. Everyone from Faith is invited to attend and participate as we worship with the Willows residents and staff.

Tuesday, April 12

12:00 p.m. 
Lunch lectionary study group in Pastor Ellen’s office

6:30 p.m.
Pub lectionary study group at Okemos Buddies Pub & Grill

Wednesday, April 13

9:30 a.m.
Quilting and LSSM ACTION

6:00 p.m.
Trinity and Confirmation

6:15 p.m.
Faith Bells

6:30 p.m.
Vacation Bible School planning meeting

7:15 p.m.
Gospel Mass Rehearsal

8:15 p.m.
Chancel Choir

Thursday, April 14
11:30 a.m.
Caregiver Support Group
Our Caregiver Support Group meets from 11:30 – 1:00 on the 2nd Thursday of every month. We serve lunch to all participants. Anyone who is facing the challenges that arise when caring for a loved one is welcome to attend this gathering. We share information about our challenges and also hear from a speaker each month. At the present time, our monthly schedule is as follows:

April 14
Kathy Mrozinski and Lori Simon of Hospice of Lansing   -  Insights on communication with medical staff, caregiving aides and family support networks.

12 May
Kathy Mrozinski of Hospice of Lansing  and Kimberley Berry, Brookdale Meridian  – Sleep issues, both for the caregiver and the changes occurring for those with dementia.
_______________
LUTHERAN SOCIAL SERVICES OF MICHIGAN IS REBRANDING
We are invited to LSSM’s rebranding launch event on Friday, April 15, 11:00am at Nussdorfer Center, 1545 Keystone, Lansing. Please RSVP by April 11 to 1-800-238-2050. They invite us to join them for the new name unveiling and informal conversations on how the rebrand will benefit the communities they serve. (The new name is. . .SAMARITAS)
UNDERSTANDING ISLAM EVENT
                         Saturday, April 16
Join Dr. Mark Swanson and North/West Lower Michigan Synod Bishop Craig  A, Satterlee for a day of conversation on Saturday, April 16 here at Faith. The event will begin at 9 am and conclude at 3pm. Lunch will be provided. To register, contact Ann at the Synod Office (321-5066). There will be a modest fee for food.
An ordained pastor of the ELCA, Mark Swanson teaches in the areas of Christian-Muslim studies at the Lutheran School of Theology at Chicago. Before coming to the great ecumenical and interfaith meeting place that is the city of Chicago, Dr. Swanson taught at Luther Seminary, St. Paul, Minn., and at the Evangelical Theological Seminary in Cairo, Egypt. His research interests

include the history of Christian-Muslim relations, medieval Egyptian church history, and early Arabic Christian literature.

LOOKING AHEAD
Sunday, April 17, Fourth Sunday of Easter

9:00 a.m.
Sunday School
10:00 a.m.
WORSHIP

11:30 a.m.
Listening Post in the library
11:30 a.m.
Confirmation Review

STEWARDSHIP APRIL EMPHASIS: 

LUTHERAN SOCIAL SERVICES OF MICHIGAN


The OASIS Program is a residential home designed to meet the needs of teen boys being referred for the refugee foster care program. This program accepts nine unaccompanied alien youth and three unaccompanied alien minors, for a total of 12 children. Comprehensive case management, medical, dental, educational and independent living skill development support are provided to youth who are part of this program and live in OASIS House. OASIS has house parents who reside in the home with the youth and provide a family setting with parental love and guidance. One of the house parents, Richard Hand, will be coming to speak with us during the April 17 Social Justice Group gathering right after worship at 11:30 a.m. 

To help provide for the residents of OASIS House, we will be collecting the following items throughout the month of April: Shower curtains, twin bed sheets, household items, blankets, bath towels, washcloths and all kinds of toiletries. A collection basket will be placed in the church entryway for all donated items. There is more information about Oasis House on the Faith at Work display board under the Stewardship banner.

SIXTY PLUS OR MINUS POTLUCK AND PROGRAM
       Wednesday, April 20
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Join us for potluck and program in 




the lower large fellowship hall at 





11:30am. You do not have to be 





even close to 60 years of age to 





join us on April 20 for one of our 





tasty potluck lunches, followed by 




an interesting program presented 





by Jim Mulvaney of Mason. His 





specialty is historic barns, their 





architecture, their role in our 





agricultural economy, and efforts 





to preserve them. He uses a PowerPoint presentation with illustrative pictures to share his experience and knowledge of barns in our area and throughout Michigan.

Do not miss this opportunity for learning about this slice of history while enjoying fellowship with your friends! Our familiar clipboard is on the narthex Faith at Work display under the Sixty Plus banner to accept your RSVP!
CHILDREN OF ALEPPO DOCUMENTARY
                  Friday, April 22 at 7pm
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On Friday evening, April 22, at 





7:00 p.m., we will be gathering at 





church for a showing of the PBS 





documentary Children of Aleppo. 





Pastor Kenneth Fouty from 





Lutheran Social Services of 





Miohigan will be joining us for 





conversation following the movie. 





Please plan to join us for this 





event. Here is some information 





about the movie(
Five-year-old Sara dreams nearly every night that she is slowly surrounded by snipers who then open fire, shooting her again and again until she finally dies. Her older sister Farah, just 8 years old, can calmly tell the difference between a rocket and a tank shell, based solely on the sound it makes when fired lose to her home.

The sisters(featured in a documentary called “Children of Aleppo,” live in a rebel-controlled part of the ancient Syrian city that is under near-constant siege from dictator Bashar al-Assad’s regime. More than 10,000 children have died in Syria’s bloody civil war when this documentary was made. That was when the war was stretching into its third year and, at that time, another million have been driven from the country as refugees. The war has now gone on for five years.

There is more on this documentary in the FLC April newsletter.
CHANCEL CHOIR PRESENTS “GOSPEL MASS”
 Sunday, April 24
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The Chancel Choir will present Robert 




Ray’s “Gospel Mass” during worship on




Sunday, April 24. This multi-movement 




setting of the mass is written in gospel and





jazz styles, and will be presented with





Bruce Williams on piano, Jerry Krause on





bass guitar, and Ian Levine playing drums.





The Chancel Choir has been rehearsing the





Gospel Mass for the past couple of months, 





and looks forward to sharing their music





and message with the congregation on





April 24!

From an article in the Houston Chronicle, published in 2009(
Thirty years ago, Robert Ray sat down to write Gospel Mass, an experimental work, for a one-time performance. To his surprise, the piece caught on and became a seminal work of African-American music, performed by choirs and churches all over the world. There’s no doubt in Ray’s mind that God played a role in the writing of his now famous Mass, which sets the words from the Catholic Mass to the rhythm and harmony of African-American music.

“God controls everything I do,” said Ray, a composer, conductor and music educator. “It was written in about a two-week period. The hard part for me was not being a formally trained composer. The creativity was a result of divine inspiration. He was working with me.” But it was also, he agrees, the right time and place. The Black Power movement was pushing cultural pride and identity, Martin Luther King Jr.’s message of inclusion still felt fresh, and white audiences were eager to embrace gospel music. And while the joyful toe-tapping mass reflects King’s life and message, changes in the Roman Catholic Church also played a role.

The Gospel Mass, Ray explains, is a direct result of the Second Vatican Council in the mid-60’s and its decision to hold Masses in the language of the host country rather than in traditional Latin. The piece, he believes, struck an ecumenical chord that “allowed people of all denominations or faith to embrace the style.”
LSSM ACTION THRIFT STORE NEEDS MEN’S CLOTHES

Have you started thinking of spring cleaning? Could you please start with the men’s clothes closets?

The ACTION Thrift Store really needs men’s clothing without holes, tears or totally faded. They need clothes that don’t fit any more, you don’t like or won’t wear.
THE HOMELESS ANGELS PROJECT WORKDAY

SATURDAY, APRIL 30, 10:00 A.M.

6501 South Pennsylvania Avenue, Lansing





We will be participating in The Homeless
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Angels project. The Homeless Angels are




a street-based outreach program in Lansing. 




Their mission is to rebuild and restore faith 




in humanity through innovative ideas, 




programs and events with the main 
goal of 




involving the community in real change for 




people who are homeless or at risk of 




homelessness. We will be adopting 
one of 




the hotel rooms at the Magnuson Hotel and 




fixing it up so it will be available for 




homeless families.

We are beginning to work to raise $250 to help with this project as we adopt a room and fix it up. We hope to get another $250 from Thrivent to be used in this endeavor. On Sunday, April 24, we will be taking a noisy offering for the Homeless Angels Project Then, we are also planning a work day for Saturday, April 30, beginning at 10:00 a.m. We hope we will be able to get our adopted room ready for occupants. If you can join us, there is a sign-up sheet in the narthex. 

FAITH LUTHERAN CHURCH GREEN TEAM

All faith traditions encourage us to care for the earth. As a Faith community, we continue to work on becoming good stewards of creation. In that effort, we are forming a “Green Team.” This team will explore and work to deepen our connections between faith and sustainability. We will look at ways in which we can promote sustainability, work to implement energy efficiency, and provide educational experiences for members and the greater community. Pastor John Schleicher is on the board of directors for Michigan Interfaith Power & Light. He will be the coach for our team If you are interested in being part of our “Green Team,” please speak to Pastor Ellen.

ELCA’S FLAGSHIP PUBLICATION BECOMES LIVING LUTHERAN
Beginning with the April issue, The Lutheran magazine is named Living Lutheran. A new accompanying website Living Lutheran.org will also make its debut in April.
Living Lutheran(the flagship publication of the ELCA(will include a cover story and features that lift up the mission and ministries of our church through congregations, synods and the church-wide organization.

You can expect to receive inspiring stories, news and information, theological insights and more. The magazine’s departments will continue the “Deeper understanding” series, reflections, the presiding bishop’s column New departments will include a youth and family page, and a page devoted to social media and resources.

The accompanying Living Lutheran website will offer content original to it such as blogs from various voices across this church and breaking news. A special thanks goes out to ELCA members and leaders who took part in research and offered feedback that influenced changes in print and online publications.

Visit Livinglutheran.org and subscribe to the print publication by calling 800-328-4648.  
We receive four issues of Living Lutheran monthly. They are located on the table near the elevator. We invite you to use these magazines, but please return for others to peruse as well. Past issues are also filed in the library.
CHRISTIAN EDUCATION AND YOUTH ANNOUNCEMENTS
April Dates
April 3rd and 10th – No Sunday School

April 13th, 6:30pm – V BS Planning Meeting

April 17th – Compassion Sunday

April 17th, 11:30am-2:30pm – Confirmation Review

April 20th, 6:30pm – VBS decorations

April 24th, 4-7:00pm – Last Confirmation Review

April 27th, 6-8:00pm – Third graders invited to Trinity

April 29th – Confirmation dinner

May 1st – Confirmation Sunday

cont’d

CE/Youth cont’d

Spring Compassion Sunday 2016 will be on April 17th. We will give the congregation updates on the children we currently sponsor through the Sunday School collection and we will also give out information on how church members can become sponsors as well.
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Swarming – Don’t Despair. . .this is a fundraiser by the Youth Group that is replacing Flocking. We are currently trying to raise money for the Group Mission Trip to Hurricane, West Virginia and to support The Honeybee Conservancy, which is supporting the rebuilding of beehives in the Midwest and nationally.

Mission Trip – We will be heading to Hurricane, West Virginia from July 22-26 to assist people with their hoes and any projects they need to help them with their quality of life. All fundraisers that the Youth participate in will benefit our Mission work. Please see our fundraising goals sheet posted on the Faith @ Work display board.
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Vacation Bible School (VBS) will be from August 1-5 from 9:00am-12:L00pm and is titled “High Seas Expedition: Exploring the Mighty Love of God.” We have several volunteer opportunities still available for this very entertaining and inspiring week. Also, as with last year, we are unable to borrow decorations as we have done before, so we are going to be making them ourselves!! Please join Parish Education as we create all of our scenery and all of our Bible Buddies, etc. A VBS Planning Meeting will be held on April 13 from 6:30-8:00pm. A VBS Decorations Event will be on April 20 from 6:30-8:00pm. If you have any questions, please let Melinda know.

Sunday School Teachers for 2015-2016 – There are several positions available, so please consider helping. The curriculum is VERY easy and the children are great. If we have multiple teachers per grade, it allows for some flexibility on how often you have to teach. We also need a substitute list.

Thrivent Action Teams are needed again!!!

Please apply to help your youth group in a one-time fundraiser, service activity or educational event that can be completed within 90 days. Here are some suggestions for your Thrivent Action Teams: Blessing Bags, Bingo Night and Faith Vacation Bible School. Use this link to get started:

https://www.thrivent.com/making-a-difference/living-generously/thrivent-action-teams/
Please see Melinda to get specific details or if you have any questions.
COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENT
THE LEGACY OF EMMETT TILL:

Understanding History from Four Perspectives

7:00 p.m., Tuesday, April 19

Okemos High School Auditorium

Free admission

Emmett Till was a 14-year-old African American boy who was kidnapped in August 1955 from his uncle’s Mississippi home after whistling at a white woman. His battered body was found three days later. Two white men were tried and acquitted of his murder shortly thereafter (but they later sold their confession to Look Magazine). Media coverage surrounding Emmett’s funeral and the trial brought wide-spread public awareness and outrage over the treatment of African Americans, and many believe this incident sparked the Civil Rights Movement. 

The Okemos Education Foundation is proud to host this panel discussion highlighting the unique viewpoints of(
Wheeler Parker – Emmett Till’s cousin who was present during the incident, brings history to life by sharing his first-hand account of the “whistling” encounter and Emmett’s kidnapping.

Dr. Christ Crowe, author and Brigham Young University professor, offers an historical perspective based on his extensive research of both this event and the Civil Rights Movement.

Dale Killinger (via recorded video), the FBI agent who reopened the case in 2004, shares the forensic evidence that he uncovered during his investigation.

Dr. Tamara Butler, Michigan State University Associate Professor of English, African American and African Studies program offers insight into why this event is relevant today by exploring parallel cases in the news.

Moderator: Kristina Marshall, JD, Professor of Social Sciences at Baker College of Owosso.

ALL ARE WELCOME AT THIS FREE COMMUNITY EVENT.
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To make disciples for Jesus Christ. . .

. . .we Gather in faith for worship, prayer,

study and fellowship

. . .we Equip the people of God with a faith

that works in real life

. . .we Serve the world in the name of Jesus Christ
_______________

Email address 

faith@faithlutheranokemos.org

Websites

Faith Lutheran Church ≈ www.faithlutheranokemos.org

North/West Lower Michigan Synod ≈ www.mittensynod.org

Evangelical Lutheran Church in America ≈ www.elca.org

Facebook

facebook.com/faithlutheranokemos
Podcasts

ITUNES

https://itunes.apple.com/us/podcast/your-faith-journey/id1085174663?mt=2
STITCHER

http://www.stitcher.com/podcast/dad-spotlight/your-faith-journey?refid=stpr
You also can find the audio available 

on Faith’s website under worship

Sermons

http://faithlutheranokemos.org/sermons/
Special music

http://faithlutheranokemos.org/category/special-music/
